SENIOR CITIZEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE Meeting Minutes

May 17, 2011 12:30 p.m.

SeaTac Community Center Conference Room

Call to Order: The Senior Citizen Advisory Committee meeting was called to order at 12:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Present: Jon Ancell, Margaret Gray, Shirley Coulson, Alice Belenski and Fred Geraldsen. Unable to attend: Alternate Wilbur Dyrness

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF: Kathleen Cummings, Senior Services Coordinator

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes dated April 20, 2011 were approved as amended.

SEATAC CAFÉ:

Things continue to go well. We are still looking for a volunteer dishwasher. It was suggested that we have a copy of the menu with the calorie and sodium count available at the front desk.

SPECIAL EVENTS:

- Patriotic Pancake Breakfast, Saturday, June 11, 9-11 a.m. ~ Tickets are now on sale. Decorations are in place. We hope to serve a strawberry and blueberry condiment in keeping with our red, white and blue theme.
- Father's Day, June 17 ~ Entertainment will be provided by a barbershop group. We will be serving ribs.

2011 PURCHASES:

- Card Tables The card tables similar to the ones we previously purchased now cost \$159. The Committee discussed the purchase and decided to proceed with a previous motion to purchase two more tables.
- Fun & Games The Mother's Day door prizes were a big hit. Jon will be looking into something for Father's Day and will bring to the Committee for approval.
- Wii Golf The Committee agreed to purchase a Wii Golf game for approximately \$50.

HOLIDAY BAZAAR:

Vendor registration opens on July 5th. Packets to previous vendors will be distributed in early July. Cost of vendor space is the same price as last year if registration is done in July. The price increases by \$5 effective August 1st. There was some discussion about location for the "almost new" table, content of the craft area and the types of baskets we would have. Margaret and Alice agreed to take on the baskets again. Kathleen will see if those who took on the "almost new" area are interested and available to do so again. There will be a bazaar committee meeting on July 12th.

OLD BUSINESS:

The City is proceeding with the speed bumps. It looks like there will be two in the parking lot. Kathleen has also asked that the signage around the rotary be improved.

Margaret shared photos and information from Councilmember Fernald about the clean up in North SeaTac Park.

Margaret asked why the City was proceeding with a skate board park while nothing has been done about a bocce ball court for the seniors. Kathleen stated that unfortunately there has not been a lot of

interest expressed for bocce ball. It appeared in the newsletter and in brochures asking for interested individuals to step forward and no one has. Though it is likely the court would be used if it were in place, the interest at this point does not appear high. It was then suggested that a horse shoe pit may be nice or a designated area to play croquet. Kathleen will share the comments with the Department. The information from the surveys done this fall will be reviewed at the next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

None.

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting was adjourned at 1:20 p.m.